President’s Report

WOHL AGM - May 5, 2022

Well, we made it through another very challenging season. We were truly fortunate to get to
play 36 games this season, and once again | would like to thank all the members of the
executive, the players, the on- and off-ice officials, the City, our sponsors and everyone else
who had a hand in making it work.

Congratulations to Tim Hortons for winning the regular season title, and to Kilrich for winning
the playoff title.

The Most Sportsmanlike Award, as voted on by the players, was won by Chris Carli. As an aside,
Chris received votes from players on six different teams, so congrats to him. And thanks go out
again to Mark Pike for sponsoring this trophy.

And the Hogie Award for exemplifying the spirit of oldtimers was deservedly awarded to
George Skookum, who has put many, many miles on his vehicles to travel in from Carmacks to
play in our league over the years.

Due to Covid and other factors, we cancelled our tournament again and our team photos, but
we did do up plaques for each of our sponsors and | trust these have been delivered by the
team reps.

On the disciplinary end of things, there were two suspensions handed out this season, only
three misconducts, and no one reached the 30-minute penalty threshold for the first time ever.

| want to personally thank all the members of the executive for their work and advice this
season, here’s hoping we are through the worst of the pandemic and can get back to a normal

season in 2022-32.

Thank you, Bernie



